
 

                                Serving God and His People since 1903 

St. Nicholas Ukrainian Catholic Church 
                                     Слава Ісусу Христу! • Glory be to Jesus Christ!          

Sunday, July 17, 2022 

                                         Sunday of the Fathers of the Six Ecumenical Councils                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

SUN July 17 10:00 AM  

   

For the parishioners of  St. Nicholas Church 

MON July 18 8:00 AM +Michael Guarino – Family 

TUE July 19 8:00 AM +Josephine Sarti   – Family  

WED July 20 8:00 AM 

  

For health of Yarolava Klanichka –  Family   

THUR July 21  8:00 AM 

  

+Bill Ziegler  – Family  

FRI July 22    7:45 AM No Liturgy 

SAT July  23  9:00 AM   No Liturgy  

                                                7th    Sunday after Pentecost                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

SUN July 24 10:00 AM  For the parishioners of St. Nicholas Church 

Welcome – To all who are tired and need rest; To all who mourn and need comfort; To all who are 

friendless and need friendship; To all who are discouraged and need hope; To all who are homeless and 

need sheltering love; To all who sin and need a Savior; And to whomsoever will, The Parish of St. 

Nicholas Ukrainian Catholic Church opens Wide its doors, In the name of the Lord Jesus Christ! Our 

mission: let us be a community filled with faith in God, love for our tradition and our Church, and love 

for one another.                                                                                                                                           

In case of emergency – if you need to reach Father Volodymyr in an emergency and he is unavailable 

at the rectory, please call him at 570-328-3818. If you are admitted to a hospital or at home and would 

like Father to visit you, please call the Rectory Office (302-762-5511) to request visitation of the sick.     

Sanctuary light – if you are interested in requesting the Sanctuary Light to burn in memory of your 

deceased love ones, please see Father.The light will burn for one week and the cost is $20. 

Bequests to Your Parish: please remember St. Nicholas Church with memorial gifts in your will. 

The Sanctuary Light for the week of July 17th   is requested by Klanichka Family in memory of 

+Volodymyr Gredil. May his memory be eternal! Vichnaya pamiat!                                                

                    PLEASE PRAY FOR PEACE IN UKRAINE!  

The Bishops of the Metropolia of Philadelphia have created a special fund entitled: “War 

Victims and Humanitarian Crisis in Ukraine”. The fund can be accessed through the website 

of the Archeparchy of Philadelphia: https://ukrarcheparchy.us/donate. 

Recitation of the Rosary – every Sunday at 9:45 AM for Peace in Ukraine. Please pray with us.     

Sisters Servants of Mary Immaculate 68th Holy Dormition Pilgrimage August 13-14, 2022 

Sloatsburg, New York. Our Loving Mother, Under Your Patronage, Welcome Your Children, We 

beseech You! Most Rev. Paul Chomnycky, Bishop of the Eparchy of Stamford, Homilist. Most Rev. 

Bohdan Danylo Bishop of the Eparchy of Parma Presenter. “I was hungry, and you gave me food, I 

was thirsty, and you gave me drink. I was a stranger and you welcome me,… “ God calls us to give 

them hope. – Mt.25:35.  

Father Klanichka will celebrate Divine Liturgy Byzantine Rite on Sundays, June 26th, July 31st, and 

August 28th at 5:30 PM, at St. Jude the Apostle Roman Catholic Church, 152 Tulip Drive, Lewes, 

DE 19958.  Please come and celebrate the Divine Liturgy with us!  

        

The 88th Annual Ukrainian Seminary Day will be held Sunday, July 31, 2022 at St. Nicholas 

Church picnic grounds in Primrose (just outside Minersville) PA. This annual event is sponsored by 

the 12 parishes and faithful of the South Anthracite Deanery under the leadership of their pastors. 

Plans for the day already include a Hierarchical Divine Liturgy with the clergy of the deanery at 

11 A.M. and Food Sale will start at 1 P.M. with delicious ethnic and regional foods prepared by the 

parishes of the deanery.       

Let us remember our sick in our prayers: Peter & Joan Kurych, John Hynansky, Larissa Kyj,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Pauline Sokolski, Alexander Sokolski, Bohdan Hrycushko, Walter Szczerban, Anna Pohorylo; 

Walter Petryk, Millie Yanonis, Julia, Bohdan & Orest Sobkiw, Dolores Losten, Lydia Lubun. 

Parish income for July 10th         : Sunday $1,140; Holy Day $; Dues $3; Heat/Fuel $; 

Improvements $10; Flowers $; Eternal Light $; Bulletin $;  In Memory $; Donation $; Candles 

$87.55;  Diocesan $23; Seminary $; Aid to Ukraine $12,249; Initial Offering $; Holy Land $; Peter’s 

Pence $; Coffee $. TOTAL: $13,512.55.  Thank you for your donations! 

During February-May 2022, thanks to the generous support of the Humanitarian Aid Fund of the 

Ukrainian Catholic Metropolia of Philadelphia, the Ukrainian Catholic University provided 

assistance to people who are suffering from the war in Ukraine in the amount of $1,484,779.00. Of 

this amount, 78% was spent on medical needs, 21% on food purchases, and the remaining funds 

were spent on logistics and other expenses related to the provision of humanitarian aid. 

Synod of Bishops of the Ukrainian Greek-Catholic Church was held in Przemyshl, Poland from 

July 7-15, 2022. Metropolitan Borys Gudziak and Auxiliary Bishop Andriy Rabiy along with more 

than 40 Ukrainian Greek-Catholic Bishops from Ukraine and other countries participated in the 

Synod, presided by His Beatitude Sviatoslav Shevchuk. 

Pope to Ukrainian Bishops: 'Stay close to your flock' Pope Francis addresses a letter to the 

Ukrainian Greek Catholic Bishops as they hold their Synod on the theme of synodality in Poland, 

and reiterates his closeness to the people of Ukraine at this difficult time. Pope Francis has urged the 

Ukrainian Greek Catholic Bishops to be shepherds of their flock and to be close to the faithful 

entrusted to their care, giving them courage and hope. 

https://ukrarcheparchy.us/donate

